
From: Foerster, Kevin
To: Stenvall, Charlie
Subject: Fw: USFWS Letter Regarding Dungeness NWR
Date: Tuesday, June 29, 2021 12:42:26 PM
Attachments: USFWS Ltr to USACE_Dungeness NWR_2021-06-25.pdf

Kevin Foerster
Regional Chief, Interior Regions 9 and 12
(Idaho, Oregon, Washington, Hawaii,  Western Montana, American Samoa, Guam, CNMI, and remote territories)

National Wildlife Refuge System
971-202-6722 (telework cell)

From: Johnston, Chanelle M <chanelle_johnston@fws.gov>
Sent: Friday, June 25, 2021 6:02 PM
To: michelle.walker@usace.army.mil <michelle.walker@usace.army.mil>;
pamela.sanguinetti@usace.army.mil <pamela.sanguinetti@usace.army.mil>
Cc: Morrison, Hugh R <hugh_morrison@fws.gov>; BrownScott, Jennifer
<jennifer_brownScott@fws.gov>; Foerster, Kevin <kevin_foerster@fws.gov>; Ogura, Christine
<christine_ogura@fws.gov>
Subject: USFWS Letter Regarding Dungeness NWR
 
Good Afternoon,
 
I am sending the attached letter on behalf of Hugh Morrison, Acting Regional Director of Interior
Regions 9 and 12 with the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service.  If I can be of any further assistance, please
let me know.
 
Kindest Regards,
 
Chanelle Johnston
Executive Assistant - Regional Director's Office
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service - Interior Regions 9 & 12
911 NE 11th Ave., Portland, OR 97232
chanelle_johnston@fws.gov | (503) 231-6119
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Michelle Walker 


Chief, Regulatory Branch 


U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 


Post Office Box 3755 


Seattle, Washington 98124-3755 


 


Attn: Ms. Pamela Sanguinetti 


 


Dear Ms. Walker: 


 


Thank you for providing an update on the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps) permit 


decision for the Jamestown S’Klallam Tribe’s (Tribe) oyster operation permit within the 


boundary of Dungeness National Wildlife Refuge (Refuge).  The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 


(Service) previously provided recommendations on the elements needed within a robust 


monitoring plan to provide the data necessary to assess disturbance to Refuge wildlife from 


commercial oyster operations.  As noted in your June 11, 2021 letter, the Service understands the 


Corps did not determine the recommendations were required to avoid significant impacts on the 


quality of the human environment. The Service has no further comment at this time, but 


appreciates that monitoring plan is flexible and may be adjusted during the period of the permit. 


 


The Service will continue to coordinate with the Tribe on any required Compatibility 


Determination and Special Use Permit necessary for gear monitoring and retrieval.  As such, no 


further coordination is needed between the Service and Corps prior to your issuance of the 


permit. 


 


If you need further information regarding the Compatibility Determination process, please 


contact Jennifer Brown-Scott, Project Leader for the Washington Maritime National Wildlife 


Refuge Complex, at (360) 457-8451 or Jennifer_BrownScott@fws.gov. 


 


Sincerely, 


 


 


 


 


 


Acting Regional Director 
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